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2020 Dates to Remember 

 
 

 Thursday 10th December 
Grade 5/6 Windsurfing  

 Monday 14th December 
Grade 6 Graduation  

 Tuesday 15th  December  
After school Skillzone grade 2/3 

 Thursday 17th December 
 Xmas awards 6.30pm 
 Friday 18th December 

Last day school finishes at 1pm 
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From the Principal’s Desk 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
What a fun night it was on Friday to see the movie of ‘Grannies On The Loose’, on the big screen down at 
the Strathy footy oval. It was well-supported by our families and it was a very clever and innovative way to 
showcase our production, when restrictions wouldn’t have allowed us to hold a ‘live’ performance down at 
the Town Hall. Once again, congratulations to Rachel and her team for pulling it off. 
 

GRADUATION AND PRESENTATION EVENINGS 

Don’t forget our Graduation Evening on Monday, 14th December, for the parents of our Year 6 students in 

our school hall, commencing at 7:00pm. (the students will have a meal with staff beforehand at 5:45pm). 

 Then on Thursday, 17th December, families are invited to come along to our Presentation Evening. 

Families will be encouraged to have a picnic tea in socially distanced groups from around 6:00pm. The 

actual presentations will be held outdoors and will commence at around 6:30pm. Here’s a final 

opportunity to come together, at the school, as a community, after so many months of exclusion, to 

celebrate the students’ achievements. We hope to see you all there. 

ORIENTATION DAY 
On Tuesday we had 16 excited pre-schoolers come to school to experience life as a Prep student for a few 
hours. At the same time, everyone else ‘stepped-up’ to their new class for an hour, and of course, most of 
our Year 6 students spent the day at their future secondary school.  
 
EXCURSIONS 
On Monday our Year 6 students had a fun day down at Funfields Theme Park in Whittlesea, as a graduation 
reward. It was a pretty chilly day, but they all had a great time. Today, the Year 5 and Year 6 students went 
to Yarrawonga, for Windsurfing classes.  
 
STAFFING FOR 2021 
I can now announce the teachers and classes for 2021. Mrs Sefton - Preps, Mrs Doyle - 1/2, Mrs Alam - 2/3, 
Mrs Paton - 5/6. We have advertised for a classroom teacher for the 4/5 class, but haven’t made an 
appointment at this stage. Mr Mills took the 4/5’s yesterday. 
Mrs Joanne Paton will take on the role of Learning Specialist as well as Year 5/6 teacher. She comes to us 
from St Georges Road in Shepparton. As previously announced, Mrs Estelle Anderson will be our Art 
teacher for next year. 
PARENT SURVEY 
Last week I sent home a survey, asking parents to provide their vision of the school for the future; what 
you would like to see and what opportunities we could provide for the students. This information then 
enables me to submit a plan to the Victorian Schools Building Authority, that includes your ideas, so the 
designing of the modernising and updating of our school can start next year. If you haven’t filled in and 
returned that survey as yet, I would really appreciate you doing so as soon as possible. 
DENTAL VAN 
We had the dental van on site on both Monday and Tuesday and the dentists did a check-up of all those 
students for whom they had a consent form. You should have received a dental report for your child if they 
were checked. Unfortunately, many of our Year 6’s missed out, as they were away on both Monday and 
Tuesday.  
 
Regards,  

Geoff Weppner. 

 



 


